 
Gunnison Conservation District 

216 North Colorado St, Gunnison CO 81230 • (970) 707-3047 Board Meeting Minutes 
October 15, 2024, Regular Meeting 
Held at  Conference Room, Gunnison 
 
Board Members Present: Bill Ketterhagen, Jan Coury, John Rozman, Dan Zadra, Jon Mugglestone, Jesse Kruthaupt
 
Board Members Absent: Brooke Vasquez
 
Employees Present: Tonya Carr, Ben Prior
 
Employees Absent: None 	 
 
Others Present: Hannah Kersting

 
Call to Order: Bill Ketterhagen called the meeting to order at 6:08
 
Partner Updates: 
[bookmark: _Hlk174539754]NRCS- Jameson relayed staffing updates program support specialist Montrose position closed on September 10th.
Waiting for the panel of applicants, Montrose was one of several locations listed.
Casey Harrison will serve on a 120-day detail as the area resource conservation planner.
The start date is supposed to be October 7th, and Casey will be primarily located in Montrose during the details.
Colorado program allocation for all financial assistance programs, Equip CSP, etc., is expected to increase this fiscal year.  FY 2024, Colorado obligated 77 million. FY 2025, they're expecting their allocation to be over 90 million.
Finished resource team ranking tool for FY 2025. 
Upcoming training will be all-employee meetings on October 10th and in Grand Junction.
Partner staff is welcome to attend, and the area program rollout schedule is November 7th through the 8th in Grand Junction.
TU—The Regional Conservation Partnership Program with the NRCS will focus on projects in Tomichi Creek, particularly those related to irrigation infrastructure and stream channel habitat. 
One project set to be completed next week is a diversion headgate combination on Chittenden Ditch. Additionally, there will be a channel restoration project on Quartz Creek, with another project currently in the planning stages at Double M (Lost Minor) Ranch. The channel restoration project requires a diversion structure, and the NRCS will fund both of these initiatives through the RCPP.
CBLT- The Mount Emmons Mining land exchange has been completed and celebrated. This significant project involved collaboration between the Land Trust and the Mount Emmons Mining Company to establish conservation easements on the mine. Ultimately, this effort will secure legal public access to the area for winter recreation.  Continuing efforts with the US Forest Service to combine claims and holdings may lead to conserving mining claims and returning them to the Forest Service. Stewardship Conservation easements, Rozman Ranch, is an excellent example of beautiful conservation.
CBLT visits once a year to report on conditions and inspect conservation easements throughout the valley. Our focus includes addressing noxious weeds, implementing wildlife-friendly fencing, and improving irrigation. I’m always eager to partner with conservation landowners, as we have connections with public funding sources like the Colorado Department of Agriculture and the Upper Gunnison River Water Conservancy.

Approval of Minutes  
[bookmark: _Hlk179276077]September 2024, meeting minutes
[bookmark: _Hlk179274296]ACTION: Moved to approve minutes
Moved: Dan
Second: Jan
Approved: Board unanimously

Treasurer’s Report 
October, treasurer's report
ACTION: Moved to approve treasurer's report 
Moved: Bill
Second: Dan
Approved: Board unanimously

Gunnison Conservation District Business
Discussion of 2024 Budget items, grants, etc. GCD treasurer and Treasurer's duties are to sign off on the budget and discuss and approve financial statements.
[bookmark: _Hlk182326909]ACTION: Moved to approve the appointment of Jon Mugglestone as GCD treasurer.
Moved: Bill
Second: Dan
Approved: Board unanimously

Old Business  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 
DCT
CDA/USFS Cheatgrass Grant used an ad for cheatgrass maps.

DM
Filed the quarterly taxes and discussed the financials, including seed sales and seed costs.
New Business 
DCT
NRCS: Lead on - Brittain CSP, Wegert CSP, Tomichi Creek Preserve, and Coldharbour CUAs. Assisting with – Pinecrest, True West Ranch, Ackerman, Rough Hollow, Coury 
County: Roper Ln site visit
Another no-build recommendation parcel on county road seven near Miller State Wildlife area 160 acres. 
Cheat Grass Coordinator selection committee 
DM
BOR update on projects narrowed to four projects with increased costs: Lick Park, Ocate Stream restoration, Red Creek, and True West. 
The 2025 Budget Draft was presented to the board for review.

ACTION: Moved to approve the application for the BOR grant, upping the funding request up to 750,000 and not over that amount.
Moved: Bill
Second: Dan
Approved: Board unanimously
ACTION: 
Moved: Bill
Second: Dan
Approved: Board unanimously

Next Meeting 
		
GCD Board Meeting: December 17, 1:30 PM
MEETING ADJOURNED 
GCD Meeting adjourned at 3:46 pm
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